
      
 
 
 
May 20, 2008 
 
 
 
Dear Partners, 
 
The last few weeks have been very busy here at the Flying H Youth Ranch.  Our 
Executive Director, Bob Hostetler, has been on medical leave following a bout with 
something that as yet has been undiagnosed.  He is resting at home and recuperating, and 
we hope to see him back on the job shortly.  In addition, Janice Hobson, a board member 
and our much needed part-time office volunteer fainted and 911 was called to the Ranch 
last week.  She rested in the hospital for two days and was then released.  Doctors still 
haven’t been able to put their finger on the reason for the episode. 
 
In addition to the above, we have recently taken in two new boys and as you can imagine, 
this brings on additional struggles with the boys and the staff.  We are in a period of 
adjustment and are doing quite well considering all that has been going on. 
 
One of our boys received a call recently that his uncle was having multiple strokes and 
hemorrhages on the brain.  His family requested that he come home for the weekend to 
possibly visit him for the last time.  I’m sure we’ll get an update when he returns. 
 
As you can surmise, we are all on alert here.  Working extra shifts and filling in the gaps.  
We could use an extra dose of patience in dealing with each other.    
 
On a lighter note, we just procured ten steer calves for the spring and summer to late fall.  
We have plenty of grass pasture to fatten these little guys into nice sides of beef for the 
market place.  This plan has worked well in the past and we decided to pursue another 
year of having these friendly little guys in the field.  
 
Asking for your prayers as God blesses you. 
 
Sincerely, 
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Steven L. Alumbaugh 
Business Manager / Flying H Youth Ranch 
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370 Flying H Loop       E-mail: youth@flyingh.org 
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Prayer Requests: 
 
Pray for Bob & Kathy Hostetler as they are both undergoing a lot of health issues. 
 
Pray for Janice Hobson as she waits to find out if the Dr.’s can figure out why she 
fainted. 
 
Pray for three of our newest boys and their families as they struggle with being here and 
leaving their son in our care. 
 
Pray for our staff that we hold up under the additional work loads and stress that is 
involved. 
 
Needs: 
 
Roof needed on the main lodge building above the lodge and entrance, (currently has old 
grey corrugated aluminum roofing that leaks in several places and does not match the 
remainder of the building) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Thermal windows for the dining room area of the lodge. 
 
Forty Foot lengths of 3” irrigation pipe with sprinkler risers attached. 
 
 


